
Northern Sydney Central Coast Area Health Service 

1. What role, if any, did the North Sydney Central Coast Area Health Service had in 
the development of the national scheme? What is your view of the effectiveness 
of the consultation process and the proposed model? 
 

2. What do you consider to be the key elements of the scheme in terms of its impact 
on the operation of the North Sydney Central Coast Area Health Service, and its 
interaction with HCCC? 
 

3. A number of Area Health Services raised the issue of notification being given by 
the Commission to an AHS, leading the Committee to note in its Discussion 
Paper the possibility that the Health Care Complaints Act be amended to provide 
that where a person is named as an individual respondent to a complaint, and 
that person is employed by, or contracted to work for, an Area Health Service, 
that Area Health Service be notified by the Commission that the complaint has 
been made. 
In response, the HCCC has noted that it is bound by the Act to only notify 
individual respondents, and not their employers, unless and until the complaint is 
made the subject of an investigation; but that it has no objection to notifying the 
employers of individual respondents of all complaints. 
Do you have any views on this response, and to what extent - if at all - has it 
been an issue for your Area Health Service? 
 

4. In response to the submission from Hunter New England Area Health Service, 
the Committee’s Discussion Paper raised the possibility that, on requesting a 
response from an Area Health Service to an individual complaint against a 
practitioner employed by, or contracted to work for, that Area Health Service, the 
Health Care Complaints Commission specifically request from the Area Health 
Service information on any other complaints or practice-based concerns in 
respect of that practitioner.  
What is your opinion on this proposal? Has uncertainty as to what information is 
appropriate to provide to the Commission been an issue for NSCCAHS? 
 

5. I note also that the Commission is of the view that, as the Health Records and 
Information Privacy Act 2002 (“HRIPA”) applies to organisations that are health 
service providers – and therefore to Area Health Services - the health privacy 
principles set out in Schedule 1 of HRIPA apply so that an Area Health Service 
can disclose confidential health information to the Commission if they believe that 
the disclosure is reasonably necessary for the Commission to discharge its 
functions. Has this been the practice at NSCCAHS? 
 

6. Are there any other comments that you would like to make with respect to the 
Inquiry’s Terms of Reference, especially with respect to the lines of 
communication between the HCCC and your Area Health Service? 
 

7.  Is there anything you would like to suggest which would assist the Committee in 
the exercise of its oversight role? 
 

 






